
 
PUBLISH ONE TIME ON OR BEFORE MAY 11, 2022 

 
 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY/NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT 

DRAFT MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR THE SACRAMENTO UNIFIED 
SCHOOL DISTRICT’S 

HIRAM JOHNSON HIGH SCHOOL ATHLETIC FIELD IMPROVEMENTS 

PROJECT: The Sacramento City Unified School District (District) has prepared a Mitigated 
Negative Declaration (MND) for the improvements of the athletic fields at Hiram Johnson 
High School located at 6879 14th Ave, Sacramento, CA. The proposed project would include 
installation of permanent stadium lighting at the existing stadium; the addition of restrooms 
and a concessions stand to serve the athletic areas; replace the bleachers in the stadium area; 
grade and re-seed the turf in the ballfields and other improvements such as new dug outs, 
fencing and catch nets, and the development of a golf practice area. The District intends to 
adopt the MND at their June 16, 2022, Board of Education meeting. 
 
SUMMARY:  The MND found that the project would have a less-than-significant effect on the 
environment with incorporation of mitigation measures. The document reviewed light and 
glare, air quality and greenhouse gases, traffic, cultural and tribal resources, hydrology, and 
other aspects of the environment. The MND includes mitigation measures to reduce any 
anticipated impacts to a less-than-significant level.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD:  The Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) will be available 
for public review and comment from May 11, 2022, to June 9, 2022. It is expected that the 
District Board of Education will act on this project on or after June 16, 2022. Copies of the 
MND will be available on the District’s website at on or after May 11, 2022, 
at   https://www.scusd.edu/mnd-hjhs-sports.   
 
Hard copies may be reviewed at the District’s Facilities Office located 425 First Avenue 
Sacramento, CA or at the Serna Center front counter located at 5735 47th Avenue 
Sacramento. If you wish to comment on the adequacy of this document, please provide your 
written comments via US Mail. Comments must be received by June 9, 2022, before 4 p.m.  
 

Nathaniel Browning, Facilities Director 
Facilities Support Services 

425 1st Avenue 
Sacramento, CA 95818 

916-395-3970 
Nathaniel-Browning@scusd.edu 
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